St. Mary's Church
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Directory

Parish Office: 944 Hopmeadow Street
860 658 7627
www.stmarysimsbury.org
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday 8:30 - 3:00 PM
Friday 8:30 - 12:00 Noon

Masses: Monday - Thursday 8:00 AM
Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00 PM
Sunday 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 AM

Confessions: Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 PM
Baptisms: Sunday 12:15 PM By Appointment

Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.
To register with St. Mary’s Parish please call
860 658 7627 or email us at
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Rev. Stephen Sledesky: Ext. 301

Deacon Arthur Miller:
Deaconartmiller@gmail.com

Parish Office: Heather Benedetti Ext. 306
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Finance Manager: Joanne Dunn Ext. 307
financemanager(@stmarysimsbury.org

Faith Formation Grades 1-6:
Kathy Piggott Ext. 304
reled1-6(@stmarysimsbury.org

Faith Formation Grades 7-8:
Lori Ryan Ext. 309
reled7-8(@stmarysimsbury.org

Youth Ministry Grades 9-10:
Steve DiMotta Ext. 302
youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Stephen Ministry: Ext. 114
Sharon Locandro, Linda McGurn, Linda Duff
stephenministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Prayer Line Ministry: 860 658 2118
cmlocandro@gmail.com

Music Ministry: Patricia Lepak & Cynthia
Bos

St. Mary’s School: 860 658 9412
Principal Margaret Williamson
mwilliamson@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net



Mass Intentions

Saturday October 23
5:00 PM Bob Gallagher
By: His Family
Sunday October 24
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
9:30 AM Peter Carey
By: The Henault Family
11:00 AM The President of the United States
By: Judith McCarthy
Monday October 25
8:00 AM Elizabeth Metzler
By: Her Sons
Tuesday October 26
8:00 AM Tim at Tim’s Automotive
Living Intention
By: Carol Quirk
Wednesday October 27
8:00 AM John Kalamarides
By: The Kalamarides Family
Thursday October 8
8:00 AM Dr. Walter Godsoe
By: The Hughes Family
Saturday October 30
5:00 PM Thelma Pfau
By: The St. Denis Family
Sunday October 31
8:00 AM Michael J. Dlubac
By: Yong Cha & Family
9:30 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
11:00 AM Terry Elliott

By: The Albergo Family

Have you thought of offering a Mass Intention for a
loved one or friend? There are a few Masses avail-
able before the end of the year. Contact the Parish

Office to reserve a Mass.

Deceased: Please pray for Wanda Kelly. May she
rest in the peace of Christ.

Pray for the Sick: Please pray for the following
parishioners/loved ones who are sick - Barbara Vaina,
Mary Kunycky, Kay Coffey, Kathy Lloyd & Nancy
Conley.

Prayer Requests: If you would like to request pray-
ers for a family member or friend, please email their
name to the Parish Office. Names will be announced
for one month. For continual prayers, contact the Pray-
er Line Ministry cmlocandro@gmail.com or

860 658 2118.

Parish Announcements

Second Collection This Weekend: TODAY IS
WORLD MISSION SUNDAY. We celebrate this day
by remembering our baptismal call — to bring the Gos-
pel to all! The collection today for the Society for the
Propagation of the Faith supports the work and witness
of the Mission Church, as it provides for priests, relig-
ious and lay leaders who offer the Lord’s mercy and
concrete help to the most vulnerable communities in
the Pope’s missions. Thank you for your generosity.

Simsbury Food Closet: This Sunday, October 24, our
collection for the Simsbury Food Closet includes non-
perishable food, coffee, sanitizing supplies, personal
hygiene items and paper products. Please drop off
donations this Sunday morning 8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon
in the Magowan Center. Thank you! Contacts:
Irippel@aol.com, livings10@yahoo.com
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§ Care Packages for College Students!
b

3 Our Youth Ministry would like to send a little pack-
3 age to any of our parishioners who are in college to
{ let them know that we are thinking of them! To

i have a package sent to your student, fill out this

§ form https://forms.gle/EyiNfoSHhJFWp7va8.

3 Forms must be received by this Monday, October
3 25. Questions, please reach out to Steve DiMotta

3 youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org or Patty Lepak

{ musicministry@stmarysimsbury.org
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All Soul’s Mass

On Tuesday evening, November 2, at 6:30 PM, St.
Mary’s will host a Mass of Remembrance for All
Soul’s Day. In a special way we will recognize those
parishioners, or family members of parishioners who
have passed away since our last such Mass in Novem-
ber of 2019. A light reception in the Parish Center will
follow. Letters have gone out to all families who have
celebrated the funeral of a loved one here at St. Mary’s
in the past two years. We would also like to remember
family members of St. Mary’s parishioners who have
died, who celebrated their funeral at another church or
perhaps were unable to have a funeral Mass due to
COVID. Please contact the Parish Office if you’d like
a loved one who has recently passed to be remembered
by name at our All Soul’s Mass and to RSVP if you
will be attending. May their souls and the souls of all
the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, Rest
in Peace.

Offertory: The offertory collection for October will
be reported next month.



‘From the Pastor’s Desk...

Capital Punishment

This past week in the news, the Supreme Court was considering the reinstatement of the death sen-
tence on Dzhokhar Tsarnaev, convicted of assisting in carrying out the 2013 Boston Marathon bomb-
ings. That bombing killed three people and injured 260, no doubt a heinous crime that was planned
and executed with clear intent to harm, maim and kill. Could there be a more appropriate application
of the death penalty?

As we honor Respect Life month, it is helpful to reflect on capital punishment as a life issue. There
are many solid reasons why the death penalty as it is currently practiced is flawed justice. Reports
clearly show that the death penalty is disproportionately given as a sentence to minority offenders,
particularly to people of color. Also consider that 160 people sentenced to death since 1973 were later
exonerated through additional evidence particularly through the advanced use of DNA. More recently
the drugs traditionally used for lethal injection executions have become largely unavailable, and prob-
lems with alternative drugs have caused botched executions. Studies have shown that while it is sug-
gested that the death penalty is a deterrent to violent crime, in places where the death penalty is used,
such crimes actually increase.

As Catholics though, even if the above challenges with the death penalty were non-existent, there re-
mains a significant reason as to why the death penalty remains problematic based upon the Church’s
teaching on the sanctity of human life. God is the author of all life, and God alone has the right to
grant life or to withdraw life. No human has the authority to determine when another’s life should be
ended. Life is sacred and to be respected from the womb to the tomb, period. Both St. John Paul 11
and Pope Francis have consistently taught that there is no need for capital punishment in our modern
world where incarceration can sufficiently protect the public from such serious criminals. In August
2018, paragraph 2267 of the Catechism of the Catholic Church was revised to read as follows:

Recourse to the death penalty on the part of legitimate authority, following a fair trial, was
long considered an appropriate response to the gravity of certain crimes and an acceptable,
albeit extreme, means of safeguarding the common good.

Today, however, there is an increasing awareness that the dignity of the person is not lost
even after the commission of very serious crimes. In addition, a new understanding has
emerged of the significance of penal sanctions imposed by the state. Lastly, more effective
systems of detention have been developed, which ensure the due protection of citizens but, at
the same time, do not definitively deprive the guilty of the possibility of redemption.

Consequently, the Church teaches, in the light of the Gospel, that “the death penalty is inad-
missible because it is an attack on the inviolability and dignity of the person”, and she works
with determination for its abolition worldwide”.

Sr. Helen Prejean author of the book, Dead Man Walking which later was made into a movie, has
worked extensively with death row inmates. Another recent book, turned movie Just Mercy by Bryan
Stevenson highlights the problem of racial bias in applying the death penalty. Perhaps during this Re-
spect Life Month we might take the time to learn more about capital punishment, the Church’s teach-
ing regarding it, and maybe even about some stories of life on death row through the writings of Sr.
Helen and Bryan Stevenson.
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8 ¢ Ushers Needed: We are looking for additional %
3  ushers to add to our current roster, especially a head §
.<  usher for the Saturday 5:00 PM Mass. An orienta- ¥
tlon will be provided. Contact Daria Mauro §
darla mauro@gmail.com or the Parish Office. S
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The Knights of Columbus are holding their annual
Tootsie Roll Drive next weekend, October 30/31, in
the Magowan Center. Thank you for your support!

Faith Formation

K-6 Faith Formation: Classes will meet in-person
and via Zoom this Sunday, October 24, and next Sun-
day, October 31.

Please remember to request your Box(es) of Joy for the
Cross Catholic Outreach Program via Sign-Up Ge-
nius. Help us provide 100 boxes to children around the
world.

Jr. High Faith Formation: This Sunday, October
24, 7th graders please watch Season 1, Episode 4
The Rock On Which It Was Built 48:51; 8th graders
please watch Season 2, Episode 4 The Perfect Oppor-
tunity 58:44

Sunday, November 7, meeting: Deacon Art Miller
will give a talk to the students. More information to

come.

Sir Ted's Spooktacular is here! Don't miss out on
this spooktacular opportunity! Buy your raffle tickets
for your chance to win a custom carved craft pumpkin
or Disney Halloween gift basket! $1 a ticket or 6 for
$5! Tickets available in the school office anytime dur-
ing school hours. Winners will be drawn this Thurs-
day, October 28, at morning prayer. Stop by the school
lobby to see the pumpkins on display! Contact Toni
Chagnon for more information - 860 658 9412 or
tchagnon(@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net

St. Mary’s School
National Blue Ribbon

Mark Your Calendar! Our in-person Open House is
coming on Sunday, November 7, 1:30 - 3:30 PM.
Use your phone camera to scan the QR Code below
and register for your personal tour today! Now enrol-
ling for the 2022-23 school year PreK thru 8th Grade.
Questions? Contact Toni Chagnon in the school office
or tchagnon@stmarysimsbury.edukl2.net guwog
=
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St. Mary's Church Choir is coming back! We hope
to return in time for the Christmas Season and be-
yond. If you've ever thought about joining the choir,
this is the perfect time to join us as we rebuild the
program. If interested, email Patty Lepak for more
details musicministry(@stmarysimsbury.org

Save the Date

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & Rosary is
every Thursday after the 8:00 AM Mass. We encour-
age you to recite the Rosary privately for the welfare
of our Church and Country.

Bible Study with Deacon Art: Join Deacon Art &
fellow bible learners via Zoom 7:00 - 8:00 PM this
Wednesday, October 27. To receive the Zoom link you
must email DeaconArtMiller@gmail.com

The Divine Mercy Holy Hour will be celebrated at
St. Ann’s in Avon this Sunday, October 24, 2:30 - 3:30
PM. The recitation of the rosary will follow to honor
Our Lady. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament will
continue from 4:00 PM Sunday until 8:00 AM Mon-
day for the 40 Days for Life Campaign.

Northwest Catholic High School is hosting a Fall
Festival Open House this Sunday, October 24, for any
student who is currently in middle school. The Open
House is on campus 1:00 - 3:00 PM. Learn more about
our academics, arts and athletics by meeting directly
with faculty members. Students are welcome to apply
by taking the entrance exam November 6. Please visit
northwestcatholic.org to register.

All Soul’s Mass with Archbishop Blair: Join Arch-
bishop Blair at a Memorial Mass offered for our dearly
departed loved ones on All Soul’s Day Tuesday, No-
vember 2, 10:00 AM in the Mausoleum at All Saints
Cemetery in North Haven. Questions, email Barbara
Gode bgode@ccacem.org or call 203 780 8418.

Respect Life Month: Join the Archdiocese of Hart-
ford's 40 Days for Life Peaceful Prayer Vigil on the
sidewalk in front of Planned Parenthood, 1030 New
Britain Avenue, West Hartford. This year’s fall cam-
paign is through October 31. Vigil hours are 6:00 AM
- 6:00 PM. Sign up for your day or hour to pray by
contacting Coordinator Teresa Wells via Text at

203 314 9816 or email twells@prolifeministry.org for
parking info and Statement of Peace.




